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This Meeting 
Callan Taske – City of Clarence Economic 

Development Strategies 
 

Last Meeting 
Club Planning + Georgina Perri – RYLA Attendee 

 

Malcolm Portwin explained that planning enables the club to 
determine how we will operate over the next 3-5 years, by 
clarifying what we stand for and to plan for long term goals.  There 
are many benefits to the process including, a continuity of our 
projects and decision making, our relevance in the community we 
support, and succession planning.  Malcolm will run a 2-hour 
session with the club to develop ideas and seek our input.  He will 
then go away, collate the data and send this back to the Club.  
Malcolm recommends the Club have a champion to monitor 
actions and outcomes – not necessarily a Board Member, but 
someone with an interest in the Club’s new plan. 
 
Georgina Perri from Richmond was sponsored by the RCOL to 
participate in the Rotary Youth Leadership Awards (RYLA) and told 
us about her recent experience over five days at Camp Clayton. 
Georgina said participating in RYLA had drastically changed her 
outlook on life.  A presentation by Robyn Moore (known as the 
voice of Blinky Bill), where she talked about how we can all ‘choose 
who you want to be’ resonated strongly.  Since participating in 
RYLA, Georgina has re-evaluated her career and has made a 
change to be better aligned with her new perspective.  She 
explained how her time on the program took her out of her 

comfort zone, but it also helped her learn she could do more than she thought. 
 
Georgina had a number of key takeaways from the camp, including: 
• Enhanced communication and listening skills 
• Better understanding of how to relate to others & support people in different ways 
• How to trust the process and conquer her fears 
 
Many thanks to Georgina for coming to share your experiences with us! 

http://www.rotaryclublindisfarne.org.au/


Update from our President 
 
Many thanks to those that participated in various activities the Club has been involved in 
of late.  It’s been busy with the Group 2 Forum, Beeswax Working Bee, various BBQ’s, 
Tommy outings and car boot sale at MYCT.  I would personally like to thank and list all 
the members and friends of Rotary that helped at the above, but it is quite a long list.  
However, I’ll will mention some of the organisers such as Peter F, Peter M, Kathy and 
Nigel – nice work by you all. 
 
Still more fundraisers and events to come this month with Tommy at the show and the 
dinner auction at Blundstone Arena.  With the dinner and auction fund raiser we do need 
to fill a few more tables to make this a successful event.  It is shaping to be a great night, 
so if you have not put you name down yet or know of others who would be interested, 
please let Margaret or Catherine know ASAP. 
 
Our meeting on the 2nd of November has been set aside as our planning night.  This will 
be facilitated by Malcom Portwin from Sandy Bay Club.  Part of the above process was 
the questionnaire I asked you to complete.  If you have not done this yet I would 
appreciate if you can do so ASAP.  I will present the results I have so far on Wednesday.  
From my perspective, I would like to see that at the end of this process we have a plan 
that reflects the direction you would like the Club to aim for.  It may end up that we keep 
doing pretty much the same as we are doing now.  However, it is the chance to look at 
change if you feel that change is needed. 
 
Finally, October 24th is World Polio Day  -  Rotary & its partners, such as the Bill & 
Melinda Gates Foundation, have reduced polio cases by 99.9% since 1988.  Only two 
countries continue to report wild polio cases: Afghanistan and Pakistan.  Rotary believes 
we can shrink that number to zero.  If you would like to know more go to 
https://www.endpolio.org/world-polio-day.  To support World Polio Day, we will hold a 
raffle at this Wednesday’s meeting. 
 
President Stephen 
 

  
Group 2 Club Presidents + DG Bob at the Forum              Guest speaker Bob Gordon  

 

https://www.endpolio.org/world-polio-day


 

PROGRAM  - 2022  (Meetings to be held on first and third Wednesdays) 

Date Speaker Topic 

19 Oct Callan Taske - Economic Development 
Officer with City of Clarence 

Council’s Economic development strategies 

29 Oct Fundraising Dinner at Blundstone Arena Raising funds for The Friends of Nepal 
project and for Hobart City Mission 

2 Nov Club Planning Session  

9 Nov Board Meeting  

16 Nov No meeting but all encouraged to attend 
the Interplast-Rotary Fundraising Cocktail 
Party - From 6:00 PM to 8:00PM - The 
Royal Yacht Club of Tasmania, Marieville 
Esplanade, Sandy Bay 
 

Fundraising event for Rotary Interplast 
projects.  Cost $35 per person   
 
Bookings essential 
https://www.trybooking.com/BYKGU 

30 Nov Christmas Dinner at the Beltana Bowls 
Club 

 

7 Dec AGM & Final Meeting for the Year  

14 Dec Board Meeting?  

18 Jan First Meeting for the New Year – Social 
Event 

 

 
MEETING ROSTER 

This Meeting 
 

19 October – City of 
Clarence Economic 

Development Officer 
 

Chair:           G Dreher 
Reception: Kathy H 

Next Meeting 
 

2 November – Club 
Planning Session 

 
 

Last Meeting 
 

21 September 
Georgina Perri  -  Her 

RYLA Experience 

 
 

 
Some new recruits at recent Bunnings BBQ’s……………Tommy in action at the Fahan Fair 

  



 
 
OPERATIONS UPDATE 

 
 

 
 
A big thank you to the many Rotarians who have assisted the Club over the past 
month or so at fundraising activities. 
 
Last weekends “Bunnings BBQ” has grossed us over $2,000 and the MYCT T&T and 
Fahan Tommy activities were also both very successful - I think for most of us it was 
a bit of fun.  It is encouraging to see so many Rotarians being actively involved in Club 
activities.  We have quite a few things booked in between now and Christmas (see 
above)  -  if you are available to help at any of these please email me. 
 
This week we will be operating the train at the Show (Regatta grounds), this is how 
we repay the Show Society for allowing us to keep our gear at Elwick.  We thank the 
Show Society for their support over about ten years.  They are providing us with free 
entry tickets and a couple of parking places for those assisting with the train. 
 
We need a couple of extra people to assist with the train on Saturday morning or 
afternoon if anyone is available (See Roster below). 
 
Finally, we do need to find somewhere new to store the train after Christmas.  If you 
have any thoughts, please let President Stephen or myself know (We have run a 
couple of adds on Facebook looking for a new location - please SHARE them with 
your friends when you see them, so that the message gets spread around widely. 
 
Peter M 
 

Location Date Time What Confirmed

Interplast

Hobart Show 20/10/22 confirmed

Hobart Show 21/10/22 confirmed

Hobart Show 22/10/22 confirmed

Charity Dinner 29/10/22

Tarramah School 6/11/22 ? 1030 Tommy Confirmed

Bothwell 19/11/2022 1000-1400 Tommy TBC

Bothwell 20/11/2022 1000-1400 Tommy TBC

Centrecare Evolve 26/11/2022 1100-1400 Tommy Confirmed

Claremont Billy Cart Derby 27/11/22 1000 Tommy confirmed

Medical Practice Xmas Party - Ouse 4/12/2022 Day Tommy Confirmed

Bunnings 8/12/2022 1800 Tommy Safety assessment req

Steves Swim School 11/12/22 1200- 1500 Tommy Confirmed

Tas Fire Xmas Party TBA 1200-1300 BBQ TBC



SHOW ROSTER (Still to be finalized) 

 
 

We expect the train will be stored overnight somewhere near the waterfront below 
the regatta Grandstand.  The start point will probably be on the zig zag road going to 
the waterfront, near where the old railway line was and going down the hill, turning 
at the bottom and coming back up.  We will only operate with two carriages, due to 
the steepness of the road.  I expect that because of our location we should get a lot of 
potential customers this year. 
 
Remember: Safety First and for drivers to operate Tommy dead slow going down hill 
and turning.  We will operate with a guard at all times. 
 
Peter M 
 

 
 

Thursday Crew Friday Crew Saturday Crew

9.00 to 12.15 9.00 to 12.15 9.00 to 12.15

Fitz (D) (TL) Lowe (D) (TL) Grey (D) (TL) 

Kathy Patten (D) Hancock

Nicholson Bray VACANT ########

Woodward Headlam VACANT########

12.15 to 4.00 12.15 to 4.00 12.15 to 4.00

Horswill D (TL) Lowe (D) (TL) Morgan (D) (TL)

Congram Patten (D) Headlam

Jennie Mitchell Congram Gardner

Peter O Luck VACANCY #########



 

 

 
  



 

THEY SAY THAT LAUGHTER IS THE BEST MEDICINE! 
(with thanks to Members of the Club for sharing these via social media or email) 

 

 

 

 
 


